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Board of Trustees 
El Camino College  
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
 
Happy New Year!  I trust all your resolutions are still intact and you are rested and ready 
for a rewarding, fulfilling and healthy 2014.  My resolution is still intact.  I have not 
made a thoroughbred horse wager at Hollywood Park yet this year.   
 
As you know, our January Board meeting is Tuesday, January 21, in the Board Room at 
4:00 p.m.  Due to a prior commitment, Trustee Numark is unable to attend the meeting.  
Since Tuesday is the first full day of classes for the Spring semester, parking and traffic 
around the College will be difficult.  A cadet will be posted to assist you with parking in 
the red reserved parking spaces on the perimeter road, south of the Administration 
building.   
 
The agenda includes a presentation by Dr. Cynthia Mosqueda on El Camino College’s 
First Year Experience Program.  Please note Attachment A highlighting Dr. Mosqueda’s 
recent honor. 
 
The consent agenda is relatively brief.  It is highlighted as follows:  
 

1. Academic Affairs presents curriculum changes and a new format as explained in 
Dr. Francisco Arce’s communication, Attachment B.  Additionally, sabbatical 
leaves for 2014 are recommended.   
 

2. Student and Community Advancement section includes the Community Education 
schedule for Winter/Spring 2014 (See Attachment C) and the acceptance of an 
application and grant.  Please note Dr. Nishime’s explanation of the Sector 
Navigator concept, Attachment D. 
 

3. Administrative Services presents the recommended tuition fee for 2014-15.   
 
We are pleased to report that the 2012-13 Annual Audit Report indicates that the 
financial statements fairly present, in all material respects, the financial position of 
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the business-type activities of the District as of June 30, 2013.  This year there are 
only two recommendations:  One highlights internal controls presented by 
reconciling two different accounting systems between the District and Los 
Angeles County and the other is the recognition that the Child Development Fund 
continued deficit spending.  (See Attachment E)   
 
Please note that per the Board’s request at the last meeting, we have changed the 
presentation of services provided by the District vs. services received by the 
District for each of the contract categories either under the $84,100 amount or 
above the $84,100 amount. 
   
Also included in this section is the recommendation to award the bid for the Allied 
Health Building project at the Compton Education Center.  The Compton Special 
Trustee will also approve this recommendation at the Board meeting on the same 
day.   
   

4. Administrative Services Measure E section recommends the approval of the 
International Parking Design (IPD) contract for architect and engineering design 
services for Parking Lot C.  This item was tabled from the last Board meeting.  
Please note Attachment F from Mr. Thomas Brown providing answers to the 
Board’s questions.  Also note the completion of the upgrades in Lot F (channel 
parking structure). 
   

5. Human Resources includes routine personnel items and a series of Board policies 
and procedures.   
 

6. Compton Education Center section includes Attachment G, a resolution to 
establish an Adult Education Consortium for our Compton Educational Center.   
 

7. The Superintendent/President and Board of Trustees recommend Student Trustee 
travel.  The change in the Superintendent/President’s travel extends the Annual 
Marketing Trip to include one meeting in London, England. 

 
The 2014 Trustee goals were amended as indicated in the report.  (See  
Attachment H)   

 
The Non Consent Agenda recommends the approval for authorization to issue Tax 
Revenue and Anticipation Notes for 2013-14 and the accompanying resolution to execute 
the authorization.   
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The Closed Session Agenda includes consultation with Ms. Linda Beam and Mr. Spencer 
Covert. 
 
Other Issues: 
 
During the Foundation’s report at the last Board meeting, questions were raised 
concerning the Foundation’s International Student Housing Project.  Please see 
Attachment I for Ms. Katie Gleason’s updated information.   
 
We are now in receipt of a letter of interest from the Los Angeles County Office of 
Education (LACOE) regarding the El Camino College Child Development Center.  
Please see Attachment J for Dr. Francisco Arce’s communication on this issue.  The 
College must also consider the long-term opportunities with the changing status of the 
Child Development Center and El Camino College’s future land-use issues.  
Administration will most likely make a recommendation to contract with the Urban Land 
Institute to update our facilities plan and land-use arrangements.   
 
A number of you will attend the Community College League of California (CCLC) 
Effective Trustee Workshop and Legislative Conference on January 24-27.  You are sure 
to hear direction on mandated Board of Trustees’ trainings.  Please see Attachment K for 
Ms. Linda Beam’s memo on facilitated mandated training for Board of Trustees.  This is 
an important accreditation consideration.   
 
A number of Trustees have requested information on our High School recruitment 
program.  Please see Attachment L for Dr. Francisco Arce’s correspondence on our 
current plans.     
 
Recently the Accrediting Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) visited both El 
Camino and the El Camino College Compton Center.  Their findings were not 
encouraging and around the March time frame may take negative action.  Dr. Arce is 
examining our options and is in discussion with representatives from ACEN.   
 
Ribbon cutting and groundbreakings are scheduled for the next three months.  As the 
community representatives, we hope you are able to attend any or all these events.  Please 
see Ms. Garten’s communication on Attachment M.   
 
The following items are presented for your information: 
 

1. Memo from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding Fire Academy Admissions.  The item 
is confidential and not included for public review.    

2. Memo from Vice President Jo Ann Higdon regarding December IT Issues 
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3. Letter from Dr. Keith Curry regarding 2012-2013 Compton Community College 
District Financial Audit 

4. Letter from Dr. Keith Curry regarding Facilities Projects Update 
5. Excellence in Trusteeship Program  
6. Memo from Vice President Jo Ann Higdon regarding Budget Overview 
7. Memo from Ms. Ann Garten regarding Spring 2014 Marketing/Advertising 

Campaign 
8. Letter from Mr. Scott Lay, Community College League of California, regarding 

CCCT Board Election – 2014 
9. Memo from Ms. Ann Garten regarding Board Communication Protocol 
10. Letter from Ms. Carolina Gonzalez regarding Child Development Center  
11. El Camino Community College District School Year Calendar for 2014-2015 
12. Memo from Ms. Ann Garten regarding January 8 Incident 
13. Briefing from Keenan and Associates, December 2013 
14. Summary of Sabbatical Leave Projects 
15. The Campaign for College Opportunity, dated December 20, 2013 
16. Letter from Torrance Unified School District, dated December 10, 2013 
17. Letter from Ms. Mary Beth McLeod, United States Department of Education, 

Office for Civil Rights 
18. Letter from Ms. Patrese Roberts, Transportation Security Administration, dated 

December 13, 2014 
19. Resolution from San Jose City College Academic Senate regarding Accreditation 
 
As you will witness Tuesday night prior to the Board meeting, the campus will be 
abuzz with activity and excitement.  The start of school is one of great promise.  
Please take time to feel the experiences.   
 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns about the January agenda, please 
feel free to call Ms. Cindy Constantino or me prior to the meeting so we may research 
responses to your requests.  As always, I look forward to greeting you for social 
activities at 3:00 p.m. in my office prior the meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

 
      Sincerely, 

                                                        
      Thomas M. Fallo 
      Superintendent/President 
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